
 

August 28, 2024 

 

To Whom it May Concern: 

 

I am requesting a vacation of the alley located behind Chadwick Street in Salt Lake City. After 

speaking with Salt Lake City officials, it was determined there was no need for the alley to exist. The 

policy consideration would be deemed lack of use: the City’s legal interest in the property appears 

of record or is reflected on an applicable plat; however, it is evident from an on-site inspection that 

they alley does not physically exist or has been materially blocked in a way that renders it unusable 

as public right-of-way. 

 

From what I have gathered, all streets throughout the Highland Park neighborhood had similar 
alleyways in the rear of each property. With this vacation, the last alley will no longer exist. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Taylor Thomas 
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